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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Jan. 17, 2017 
To be held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Peter Burns, Rachel Bancroft, David Schauer, Paul Nelson, Ed Dobie, James Dimento, Gary Fowler.

Members Absent:  Harry LaCortiglia, James Davenport
Meeting called to order at 7:32 PM.  Mr. Burns chaired the meeting in Mr. LaCortiglia’s absence.  

Correspondence:

Email from Town Accountant showing remaining balance for CP_app_077 Bailey Woods 
Preservation and enhancement Account (Art 33(G) ATM 5-2-11)
The Committee discussed the issue.  None of the funds have been spent.  Mr. Burns will air the issue at the Open Space Committee meeting next week as this is an open space category project.  

Spreadsheet from Town Accountant showing remaining balances for the Camp Denison Accounts.
(This was discussed during the Camp Denison Bathroom project proposal discussion as it is relevant to that issue.  See Camp Dennison discussion below.)  
Invoices: 

Community Preservation Coalition Annual Dues
Motion to pay the Community Preservation Coalition dues by P. Nelson, second by R. Bancroft.  Motion carries unanimously.
New Business:
None
Project Reviews/Guests

Camp Den Bathroom Suggestion / Jim Lacey 
Chris Roop came in for Jim Lacey and presented the proposal and reviewed the project suggestion form and budget submitted by Mr. Lacey.  Original funding for completing the bathroom work was from CP_app_096, which has about $19,500 left.  Majority of plumbing is done, inside framing and insulation and drywall started.  More details to finish.  Current estimate is about $20K needed overall to complete the project, which is just a few hundred dollars over what they already have available.  Mr. Roop mentioned that work may be needed to complete some work done previously on the septic system.  It was replaced a few years ago but needs to be resurfaced.  The original contractor won’t come back to finish the original finish work on the grading.  
Regarding the bathroom work, some of the work estimates were underestimated.  Need special damp- rated lighting for the bathroom, which is much more expensive and partitions for the bathroom, which are also costly.  Looking for an additional $10k to ensure all the work gets done.  At this point the Committee reviewed the documentation that lists the open CP accounts for Camp Dennison.  There is another account for about $2k that they could use, cp_app_086.  Also, there is about $9k left over from the paving project.  Although the paving work is complete, some of those funds are needed for resurfacing and portable speed bumps.  Expect that some substantial portion of that may not be used for the roadway.  
Mr. Dobie asked Mr. Roop whether this be the last time that Camp Dennison will request funding for this project.  He noted that there has been an increase in the Camp’s annual revolving fund and improvements to the camp may result in it becoming self-supporting.  Mr. Roop explained that the camp may become self-supporting soon and they are creating a reserve fund.  They are setting money aside for capital expenses for use in future repair for roof and other jobs and looking to do that through revenue generated by the camp.  The Camp is increasing its revenue and is open to any group who may wish to rent out the facility.  Role-play groups have used it a lot.  It’s booked most weekends in the summer.  Some members were concerned that Georgetown residents may not be able to use it due to constant booking by groups.  Mr. Roop explained that it is booked most weekends in the summer but public can use trails, pond, canoe launch, etc., and usually completely open during the week.  Railtrail development adjacent to the Camp may make it more desired as a destination and the new bathrooms will help.  They are also considering advertising on air BNB to get income from people looking for overnight accommodation.  May be able to do a four-season accommodation in the future.  All these things are more feasible with the new bathroom facilities and can now legally accommodate families with this bathroom more closely located to the cabins.  

Mr. Dobie asked whether the $10k requested with this proposal will give them what they need and set the Camp on a path to independence.  Mr. Roop explained that, yes, it’s just an request to ensure that there is enough funding to complete the project. 

In review of the application, the Committee noted that the budget accounting and application do explicitly state how much money the Camp Dennison Committee is requesting.  The Committee requested that they provide a revised application indicating that they are requesting $10k to finish this project.  

Soccer Field Preservation / Dave Schauer 
(see: CPC Project Form and estimates submitted by Dave Schauer) 
Mr. Schauer of the Park and Recreation Committee presented the proposal.  It will involve adding a new material to the West Street Soccer Fields.  This is a innovative material composed of composted byproducts from beer brewing process.  The request is for $13k for two of the fields, which includes the water bill for watering the fields.  The process involves mixing the compost 2 inches down with the soil and then seeding it.  Mr. Fowler asked for more information on the biosolvents used.  Mr. Schauer explained that it’s a byproduct from the brewing process and some sawdust.  The Water Department is interested in studies that have been done on this in the past and some information is expected.  The Water Dept will review the information once they receive it.  
Mr. Schauer explained that the Park and Recreation Committee may decide to withdraw project because they are unsure whether the town will allow use of the E. Main street fields because they are not complete.  So, if not, then may need to rely more on the West Street fields which would not give enough time to get the work done on West Street.  They will decide in the next couple of weeks and let the CP Committee know.  The Conservation Commission, according to Mr. Schauer, doesn’t have any major issues right now with the project because it’s organic material and they could work around the turtle nesting season.  May need to consider Natural Heritage Endangered Species Act issues if a permit is needed.

Old Business:
Mr. LaCortiglia sent a list of all proposed CPC projects to the Board of Selectmen for inclusion on the May 2017 Annual Town meeting Warrant.
Discussion about Grant Agreement involvement and consultation with the BOS (Discussion was requested at a previous meeting.  The Committee agreed by consensus to postpone this discussion until Chairman LaCortiglia is present, as he may have more insight on the issue.)
The Committee discussed whether to prepare a warrant article that would reinstate the CPC's obligation to review the receipts on approved projects to more effectively avoid accounting errors in the future. (Discussion was requested at a previous meeting)  
Some Committee members discovered that some of the Park and Recreation accounts approved for various CPA projects had been mistakenly paid out of the wrong accounts.  The issue concerned only Park and Recreation accounts and they were corrected, but it resulted in a sum of about $11k that was left over.  All was reconciled, but it highlights the issue that if CPC had oversight of the invoices that came in, we could ensure that they are appropriately accounted for.  The previous issue that led to the removal of the CPC review was that CPC review would delay payment of bills.  This has never happened and given the recent accounting problem the time is ripe to request that this task be again assigned to the Committee to ensure the transparent accounting of the CPA funds.
Motion by J. Dimento, second by D. Schauer:  To develop an submit to the Board of Selectmen, a warrant article to reinstate the language originally included in the CPC that was removed at a previous year’s town meeting to grant authority to the CPC for the initial oversight and review of invoices received for all open CPA projects.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Burns will work with Mr. LaCortiglia to prepare the warrant article for review by the Committee.
Meeting Dates:
An updated spreadsheet of future meeting dates is provided.  The Committee reviewed it and had no comments or edits on the schedule.  
Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or by a Committee Member
None 
Adjournment
Meeting adjourned by consent at 8:40.  
This agenda is subject to changes that may be made once the meeting is called to order and represents a reasonable attempt to anticipate the matters that may be deliberated upon by the Committee during this noticed meeting. It may or may not be all inclusive. The Committee reserves the right to add items to; postpone; or to not deliberate upon, any of the items listed above.  
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